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and aviation companies, brought several applications. I finally
narrowed down my choice to two men—Herbert Hollick-Kenyon
and J. H. Lymburner, both of Canadian Airways.
Hollick-Kenyon was an Englishman, a Londoner, who had
emigrated to British Columbia when a boy. He had learned flying
with the Royal Air Force during the war and afterwards remained
in the service as instructor. In 1928 he resigned and joined the
Canadian Airways as a transport pilot, flying out of Winnipeg. He
was thirty-eight years old, married, and the father of two children.
Lymburner was an Ontario farm-boy, aged thirty-one, and married
also. He was a pilot with Canadian Airways, flying from Montreal.
As pilots their qualifications were quite different. Hollick-
Kenyon had much the more experience—6,000 hours in the air as
against 1,600. Much of Lymburaer's 1,600 hours, however, had been
with skis and floats along the eastern shore of Hudson Bay. Hollick-
Kenyon had done much ski-flying, both day and night, and had also
flown in the Canadian Arctic.
But their chief difference lay in their special talents. Hollick-
Kenyon, with an average pilot's knowledge of engines, was a wizard
at the controls when in the air. Lymburner, a good flyer, knew no
celestial navigation but had a genius for engines. It was hard to
say which talent was the more important in a flight such as I pro-
posed. I ended by engaging both men—Hollick-Kenyon for chief
pilot, Lymburner as reserve.
The Byrd Expedition was returning from Little America, which
was going to be deserted the following year. Accordingly, we would
have no need of a meteorologist, since we could judge local weather
conditions as well as an expert. In our interview Hollick-Kenyon
agreed to this omission. He thought my plan of starting in good
weather and taking a chance on the rest, landing to ride out storms,
was perfecdy feasible. He spoke as if it were nothing at alt-all in
the day's work.
Dr. Coman did not care to return to the Antarctic^ and I engaged
another medical officer for the expedition, an M.D. who, for reasons
to appear later, can be left nameless here, One point was causing
me concern. If our flight project carried through as planned,
Hollick-Kenyon and I might have to stay in Little America for two
months or more before the Wyatt Earp could break through to us.

